The CHUGD responses to two specific recommendations, plus comments on the possibility of benchmarking at MLevel that QAA have asked us to comment on for the revised EEES benchmarking statement (letter dated 19 August, 2005)
3   Knowledge and Skills

3.1.3 This should not be expanded to have an explicit statement on professional standards and accreditation. The reason being that this could potentially generate a situation in which such aspects become beholden to accreditation agencies.

We believe that this would be undesirable because it would give the relevant professional association too much influence over degree programs.  Universities should be free to decide whether accreditation by a professional organisation is appropriate or desirable for a particular degree program, and for some degree programs such accreditation will not be appropriate.




5 Performance Levels

There seems no real to restructure the information.  All that is required is for section 5 to refer explicitly to Appendix 2.

Table 1 Definition of performance levels does not appear to include subject knowledge areas. Could the relationship between the knowledge areas in Appendix 2 and the different performance levels in section 5 be made more explicit to the user, either by the use of cross referencing or though a restructuring of information?



M Level

It is felt that the ES3 Benchmark Statement is not the appropriate place to have an M level Benchmark Statement, for several reasons.  Firstly, there are two types of M-level degree programs, the MSc and the MSci, and they are very different from each other (e.g. different numbers of credit points).  MSc programs can be highly specialised, and a set of benchmark statements that was sufficiently general to cover them all would be too general to be useful.  MSci programs are also specialised, though in a different sense.  Some courses place a strong emphasis on developing further subject knowledge in the fourth year, whilst others place the focus more strongly in areas of transferable skill development.  Again, this diversity would likely mean that benchmark statements that were sufficiently general to cover the full range of courses would be too general to be useful.
A H Rankin 
(Chair, Committee of Heads of University Geoscience Departments)

27 October 2005
